Hill Top CE Primary School and Nurse
Newsletter – 1st October 2019
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Harvest Appeal

This year we will be supporting the Christian African Relief Trust, who are based in Huddersfield and is run by local volunteers. You can find out more about this charity here: http://www.cartyorkshire.co.uk/ . Vanessa Stewart from the charity will be visiting school in two weeks’ time to show our children how Hill Top can help the charity to support the most needy and poor, especially children (regardless of faith, social status, gender age or ethnicity) who live in Africa. 

We plan to have a non-uniform day on Tuesday 22nd October where we will ask for donations with which we are planning to purchase a whole range of first aid equipment which will be sent out to countries such as Malawi, Tanzania and Uganda.
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Shine Time Assemblies

This year we are continuing with our special Class Shine Time Assemblies on Friday mornings from 9.00am through to 9.30am. Each class will be hosting special assemblies to share work they have been doing in class in an entertaining way. As last year, you will be invited back into your child’s classroom where you will be invited to stay up until 10.30am. During this time, you will be able to see your child at work and speak to the class teacher about his / her targets. Shine Time dates are as follows:

Fri 15th Nov – Year 3 Shine Time
Other classes will be having special open mornings for parents on the following dates:
Fri 4th Oct - Year 4 Open Morning

Fri 18th Oct – Reception Open Morning

Wed 23rd October – Nursery Stay and Play (am and pm)

Fri 25th 0ct
- Year 2 Open Morning (following the KS1 Harvest)

Fri 8th Nov – Year 5 Open Morning
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Gardening Volunteer Required – Can you help?
Is there anyone out there who has got time to take charge of our outdoor pots – just keeping them weed free, planting annuals, bulbs etc. I think half an hour a week would be enough to make sure they are always tidy and help us create a good first impression for visitors. Please get in touch if you can help. Thank you.

Photograph Day –Friday 11th Oct

[image: image4.wmf]Next Friday(11th Oct) all children across school will be having their photographs taken – these official school photographs will make lovely and lasting Christmas presents for family members as well as being a permanent reminder of your child’s school days. If your child has younger, or older siblings, who do not come to Hill Top, the photographer will be here from 8.15am in our school hall to take these extra photographs. Please use the ‘back’ door in the school hall (the door used by Years 3 and 4) for these photographs and avoid coming through the main school reception.
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We now book appointments electronically for our two parent / teacher consultation afternoon and evenings, which are taking place in two weeks’ time. You will soon receive text messages to make your appointments on line. To make an appointment, please follow the link in the text message, or call in to the office to see what times are still available. All consultations will take place in the school hall. Those of you with afternoon appointments will be allowed to collect your child(ren) at the end of your appointment if this makes things easier for you.
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Bags to school day
Blue Bags will be going out shortly for collection of unwanted clothes and shoes. They can be brought into school on Tuesday 5th November. Please start your decluttering now in time for Bags2School day which generates money for our PFA.
Lego Wanted
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If you are clearing out the toy boxes or toy cupboards and have any spare bits of Lego, please send into school as we can make full use of it. Many thanks.
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All newsletters are now distributed electronically. There are several ways in which to access them:

The Hill Top App  - there are details on our website on how to find and download this.

Our school Web site: Another way to access the newsletter is to subscribe on the school website: www.hilltop.ngfl.ac.uk  (Go to ‘Parents’, choose ‘Newsletters’ and then scroll down the page to the subscribe section.) The newsletter is also avaiable to view direct from our website.

If none of these are possible for you, you can request a paper copy from our school office.

Our newsletters contain useful information and exciting opportunities so please don’t miss out!

Climbing Equipment and Gym Equipment
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Can we remind parents that the KS1 climbing frame must not be used by children before or after school for health and safety reasons. When it is used during school hours, children are carefully monitored by staff to ensure they have the ability to use it sensibly and safely.
The same applies to the exercise equipment in the KS2 playground. We do recognise that it can be difficult to keep children off it, but please also bear in mind that the gym equipment is for KS2 children only.

School Uniform
School does not stock school uniform, book bags or pump bags. Instead you can order these on line at https://www.yourschooluniform.com/ and just look up our school or from The Uniform Shop, Darley Street, Bradford.
We do stock a very small supply of pumps in school which cost £3 per pair.

Dates for you diaries
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A few dates to add to your diaries:
Fri 11th Oct
Individual Photograph Day 

Wed 16th Oct
Parents Consultation Afternoon / Evening
Thurs 17th Oct
Parents Consultation Afternoon / Evening
Fri 25th Oct

Harvest Celebration for KS1 at 9.00am
Thurs 28th Nov
Christmas Fayre from 3.30pm

Wed 4th Dec
Early Years morning and afternoon Christmas productions 
Wed 11th Dec
Key Stage 2 afternoon and evening Christmas Production
Thurs 12th Dec
Christmas Dinner

Fri 20th Dec
Carols in the Playground (being led by KS1, but all welcome) at 1.00pm
Dinner Money – KS2 children only
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A reminder that those of you who wish to take up school dinners the prices are £1.80 per day or £9.00 per week. Dinner monies are now paid via Parent Pay on line. Our kitchen staff work really hard to produce cooked school dinners of the highest standards and in line with the governments Healthy Eating agenda. I can thoroughly recommend them! Our kitchen staff are planning some special themed days to promote our school lunches over the next few months:
Wednesday 9th October – a Chinese themed lunch

Tuesday 5th November – a Bonfire Night themed lunch

In order for dinner money debt not to be allowed to mount up, we will recommend the sandwich option if debts equate to more than two weeks worth of dinners.
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Milk Money

We no longer collect milk money. If you would like your child to have milk, please register on-line at www.schoolmilkuk.co.uk where payment can be made.

PFA
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Our PFA are a very proactive group of parents and friends of Hill Top who organise a series of fundraising events to support our whole school development projects during the course of the school year. We are very grateful to the differences that they continue to make to the opportunities we can create for our children as well as enhancing our school environment. We are always keen for new parents, grandparents, carers to join our PFA to bring new and fresh ideas to the table – if you can help please contact our Parental Involvement Worker Debbie Johnston or email hilltoppfa@gmail.com 
Our PFA have currently organized the following events:

Ice Skating Event – this is from 5.00pm-7.00pm on Sunday 13th October. A letter has already gone home about this event and tickets are now on sale.

Second Hand Uniform Sale – this will be before and after school in our main hall on Tuesday 22nd October. This will be your chance to stock up on jumpers, cardigans and tee-shirts. All items will be 50p.
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Family Disco – this will be held at Low Moor Club on Friday 6th December. Please keep this date free, more information will be sent home after half term.

Theatre Trip

Our next KS2 Theatre Trip planned is to see The Wizard of Oz at Leeds Playhouse on the evening of Thursday 19th December – we expect places to fill very quickly. If your child want to go, please book a place via Parent Pay.
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Breakfast Club
Our Breakfast Club runs every morning from 8.00am and still proves excellent value for money at £3.05 a session. This can be payed via Parent Pay This includes both child care in a warm, comfortable, child friendly environment as well as a choice of a filling breakfast package. Please see Mrs. DeKlerk for more details. There is no need to book a place at Breakfast Club – it can be accessed as and when needed. Can we also send a polite reminder asking you not to leave your children unsupervised in our main school reception before 8.00am.
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After School Care at The Lodge

Our after school care facility for Hill Top children at the Lodge continues this term. The children who accessed it last year really enjoyed it and we hope that it continues to provide a valuable service to working parents. The sessions begin after school and run up to 6.00pm. Children’s places have to be booked in advance for this so that appropriate numbers of snacks can be ordered. Please see Mrs Morris or our school office for more information about this option. Places are limited.
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Mental Health and Well Being

Please continue to promote out Well Being Passports which are a range of 20 activities per year group that we would like all children to access during the course of the year – some of these activities (which range from planning and cooking a meal to walking to the top of a hill!) will be done as part of the school curriculum, but we will also be encouraging our families to participate in some outside of school hours. The Passports are also available to see on our website - from our Home Page, go to School, then Curriculum, choose your child’s year group and then click on Activity Passport.
Please tweet us @HillTopCE or send any pictures in to school that we can share on our Well Being Boards.

D. Martin – Head Teacher
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